
Commander Kevin M. Lanni 
Providence Police Department 
325 Washington Street 
Providence, RI  02903 
email: klanni@providenceri.gov 
401-413-9319 
 
 
 
TO:  Providence External Review Authority 
FROM: Commander Kevin M. Lanni 
DATE:  October 1st, 2023 
CC:  Council President Rachel Miller 
SUBJECT: Providence Community – Police Relations Act 1st  Quarter Report 2023-2024 
 
PERA Report July 1st – September 30th, 2023 1st Quarter Report 2023-2024 
 
The briefing report addresses the following requirements under: 

 

Subsection (i) Complaints received by the Office of Professional Responsibility 

Ordinance 18 1/2-4(i) 

 

 C. "Complaints received by the Office of Professional Responsibility involving alleged 
violations of one or more provisions of this section." 

Complaints received between July 1st – September 30th, 2023. 
  
On 8-15-23, a male subject filed a complaint stated an officer reached for his property and he did 
not give a consent to be searched.  The subject was operating an electric scooter.  Investigation 
revealed an undercover officer working with a statewide task force that was conducting 
surveillance on a location, observed the complainant wearing a hooded sweatshirt with the hood 
up and carrying shoulder bag commonly used to carry firearms.  The officer detained the citizen 
and conducted a “terry pat” on the bag, never opening the bag.  This office called the 
complainant on several times, never being able to make contact, or receive a return call.  The 
subject lists his address in Bronx, NY. 
  
On 8-23-23, a male subject filed a complaint stating that on 2-15-23 he was illegally detained, 
assaulted and arrested while he was doing nothing more that walking on a public 
sidewalk.  Investigation reveals that officers were responding to a call of a breaking and entering 
in progress and detained the complainant walking by the scene.  This case is pending a formal 
civilian complaint hearing. 
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On 8-28-23, a male subject filed a complaint stating he was stopped in traffic in Olneyville when 
a Black infinity with Massachusetts plates pulled in front of him and a white male exited and 
approached him.  At the same time, a Navy-Blue Ford F150 with unknown plates pulled up 
behind him and more white males from the truck approached him.  The subject states all males 
were in plain clothes and had firearms on the right hip and he believed them to be police 
officers.  He states he was removed from his vehicle and his car was searched.   A review of the 
master list of police undercover vehicles reveals that this department does not have a Navy-blue 
Ford F150 in the fleet, nor does the department have a black infinity with Massachusetts 
plates.  Further, a check of radio transmissions for the time and date of the stop was conducted 
and was absent a car stop by undercover detectives. 
 
 
Subsection (ii) 
 
G.O.’s 1st Quarter Report for policies that were revised, reissued and/or new from 
July 1st – September 30th, 2023, and entered into PowerDMS: 
 
 460.01- Unmanned Aircraft System   

330.17 Mentally Ill Persons  

 

             
             
             
             
             
            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
             
        



Subsection (iii) Traffic Stop Surveys – Driver Details and Outcomes – Vehicles Searched: 



       


